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Copyright Licensing Limited (CLNZ) is a not-for-profit company owned by New Zealand authors and 
publishers through representative organisations, NZ Society of Authors and Publishers Association of NZ. 

CLNZ is part of a global network of copyright collectives that provide centralised licensing services for 
the reproduction of extracts from books, magazines, newspapers, journals and other periodicals. 
Centralised licensing makes it easier for users of copyright works to legally reproduce material from 
published works, while generating a valuable revenue stream for content creators.  

The recognised RRO (Reproduction Rights Organisation) in New Zealand and a member of IFRRO 
(International Federation of Reproduction Rights Organisations), CLNZ has non-exclusive mandates to 
represent authors and publishers from throughout the world in offering licensing services in New 
Zealand. CLNZ has copyright licenses with all of the universities and polytechnic institutions and 
wananga in New Zealand as well as schools, businesses and government agencies. 

Further to our submission of 11 March 2016, we need to express our ongoing frustration with MBIE 
officials continuing to reference the 2009 Ergas Report figures in regard to copyright term extension.  
The New Zealand publishing and music industries have provided unequivocal evidence that Ergas was 
wrong. In addition to the mathematical errors the calculations excluded any allowance for the positive 
impact on the income of New Zealand authors and musicians. It also ignored the fact that the term 
extension brings the term of rights for New Zealand authors and musicians into line with their 
counterparts in our major trading partner territories. 

We provide comment in this submission on the TPM aspects of the implementation as required but note 
that, in line with areas of the NIA (National Impact Assessment), there are statements in this document 
that suggest a view of both copyright and content owners that ignores both the economic and cultural 
opportunities on offer. Legislative change, such as those proposed here, should be made based on 
evidence, not opinion. Proposed exceptions also need to comply with the TRIPS Agreement and the 
Berne Convention’s Three Step Test. It is difficult to see how a general exception “for any other 
purpose”: 

1. is confined to “certain special cases.” 
2. does not conflict with a normal exploitation of a work 
3. does not unreasonably prejudice the legitimate interests of the author 
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Redacted s.9(2)(a) OIA 1982


















